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Hannam Vale Public School					


Proudly a NSW Public School





Excellence, innovation and student success in


a caring community





By Learning We Conquer


, 


A   1159 Hannam Vale Road, Hannam Vale NSW 2443   T (02) 6556 7636   F (02) 6556 7672
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Issue 36: 2011 - Term 4 - Week 7     “A proud member of the Camden Haven Community of Schools”








Monday 21st November 2011





“The essence of our effort to see that every child has a chance must be to assure each an equal opportunity, not to become equal, but to become different- to realise whatever unique potential of body, mind, and spirit he or she possesses.” 


 John Fischer





Mrs Jones and I are working together to plan and organise our end of year presentation day. We are thoroughly enjoying identifying the amazing talents and qualities that the children from Hannam Vale Primary School display on a daily basis. They all have their individual talents and our goal is to identify them, nurture them and recognise their achievements. We are looking forward to sharing this special day with you and your delightful children.





I would like to thank Carla McInnes for her organising of the children’s art calendars. We have received very positive feedback and it is extra funds for our P&C. Thank you to all of the parents who ordered a calendar.





The weather is really starting to warm up, so could you please ensure that your child has a hat and a drink bottle or two filled with water. 





Let’s hope the weather stays this way for swim school which begins next week. It is a great two weeks of swimming lessons for the children who learn not only how to swim correctly but how to safely conduct themselves around water.





Mrs Jones will be away on Thursday and Friday of this week. Mrs Xerri will be taking the K-6 children for these two days.





CBAStudent Banking





Congratulations to all the students who have been banking this year. Many have reached ten bankings and a couple have reached 20. For their great efforts in saving they will receive prizes, which will be handed out this afternoon. Well done, everyone!





Mandy Bartlett, School Banking Officer





Jellybean Guessing Competition





Come and have a guess - the jar is kept in the office - 20 cents a guess!








���





Swimming Scheme Permission Note & Fees





As the School Swimming Scheme begins next Monday, could we please have all permission notes and money in by this Friday. 





By way of a reminder, we are joining with students and staff from Johns River Public School for this program, which will continue daily for two weeks. The bus will depart from Hannam Vale Public School at 9am each morning. 





All students  will need to be at school at 8.45 am. 





Each child should bring a swimming costume, a towel, their morning tea and a drink, a blouse or shirt, a hat and warm clothing on a cool day. If possible, could the children please wear their swimmers under their uniform and bring a change of underwear. 





As instruction takes place in an outdoor pool, it is recommended that students use adequate sun protection, eg. an SPF 30+ broad spectrum, water-resistant sun screen reapplied regularly. A T-shirt or rash shirt is also recommended. 





PLEASE NOTE: 


Library will be on WEDNESDAY


this week.





�COLLECTION REMINDERS





Bookclub Issue 8 - Orders and money due in this Friday


Christmas Hamper Donations to office


YEAR 6 BIKE RAFFLE ! ! ! 


Swimming Scheme Permission Note & Fees


Jellybean Guessing Competition





Linda Xerri


Relieving Principal
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 �     P & C   NEWS


     	








POWERBALL


Congratulations to Meg Simmonds who was our P&C Powerball winner for last week.





�  �  �  �  �   �





CHRISTMAS RAFFLE


Many thanks to all who have donated items for the hamper. We have also had a terrific response from our appeal to retailers in Taree. Raffle books are going home today. Tickets are $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00. There is room for more non-perishable food items in the hamper if you are still thinking of making a donation. You support is always greatly appreciated.








Mandy Bartlett


P&C President





					


 















































UPCOMING SCHOOL EVENTS





Dates�
Term 4�
�
25 Nov�
Book Club Issue 8 orders & money due�
�
28 Nov to


9   Dec�
School Swimming Scheme 2011


�
�
9   Dec�
Fun Carnival Day at Kendall Pool�
�
13 Dec�
Year 6 Farewell Dinner – details to come�
�
14 Dec�
Presentation Day Ceremony – details to come�
�
	


  


  REGULAR EVENTS





Monday mornings�
Student Banking


Please hand in to office�
�
Tuesdays


�
Library Lesson


Please bring library bags�
�
Thursdays�
Scripture 12:15pm�
�
Friday �
Student homework returned to school�
�
Friday�
Canteen orders to be placed in red ‘Cookie’ tin in office before school �
�



  








P & C NEWS
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CANTEEN  NEWS   


 


This week for Canteen we will 


continue with Week 7 which 


is Fried Rice with Vegetables 


– carrots, peas and corn being the vegies. As well, to use up stock in the freezer, chicken chips or vegetable patties will be included in the menu. 





If anyone has any suggestions for next year’s menu, this will be always welcome!


 


This week’s lunch order forms are attached to the newsletter.





Lyn Schmitzer


Canteen Manager		








MUSIC LESSONS


Bec Harris {local music teacher} 


is offering lessons again.


Mondays @ Hannam Vale  3 - 6 


Saturdays @ Waitui 9 - 12 


Guitar $25 - 45 minutes


Piano/Singing $20 - 30 minutes


All lessons include grade 1 general music theory course.


Family rates available. Daytime - Adult - Children lessons. 


For further details contact Bec 0431 58 23 74 (SMS OK) 


or � HYPERLINK "https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=880bc2bfd0164f75afab9c08615f146b&URL=mailto%3abexxy_76%40yahoo.com.au" �bexxy_76@yahoo.com.au� 








MUSIC LESSONS


Private tuition available in piano, 


flute, singing and theory.


Shared lessons available $15 per half hour per student.


Experienced Teacher  Sheriden Sommerley


is based in Port Macquarie 


Contact Sheriden on Ph: 6581 3089
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